from the Pastor...

Thanksgiving and weddings have some things in common. Both can take quite a bit of
preparation. For a wedding, the list is almost endless: from securing the venue to finding the

caterer to renting the tuxedos to sending out the invitations. It can take months. For

thanksgiving, there is making the list of what will be served, then a grocery list, then the
grocery shopping, then cleaning the house, then doing all that cooking. It can take days. Both of these,
Thanksgiving and weddings, are an opportunity for time with loved ones, celebration, and sharing around the
table. And both take lots of time to prepare for. And in both cases, all that work culminates in a brief experience
of a few minutes or a few hours at best. The meal that took days to prepare is consumed almost instantly, and
it’s all over. The wedding plans that took months come to life and are over before you can scarf down that last

piece of wedding cake. Lots of work, lots of planning, lots of energy... and “poof”, it’s over.

All the “work” of the Christian life is in preparation for the coming of our Lord or our going to be with the Lord.
But the Christian life is unlike thanksgiving and a wedding in one important sense: the end goal isn’t a “poof” on
the calendar of life. The end goal is eternal. It endures into all of time. Being with the Lord into all of eternity
(we call it “Heaven”) doesn’t come and go like the temporal and transient experiences of this life. We aren’t
working, laboring, investing in something that will be so quickly consumed, over in an instant. And if that is so,
then that should make all of our preparations even more worth while, and it should encourage us to “keep on

keepin’ on.”

So, this thanksgiving, give thanks for that wedding we are all anticipating, when the Lord comes to take His

bride, the Church. And give thanks that when He does, the wedding celebration will never, ever end.

— Rendell




Cpeoming Dated

11/02/23 — Men’s Prayer Breakfast

11/26/23 — 2024 Budget Discussion - Year-to-Date Budget Report and Church Conference
11/26/23 — Luncheon in the Hub (Advanced Sign-up Required)

11/26/23 — Decorating for Advent/Christmas

12/03/23 — 2024 Budget and Missions Giving Plan Vote

12/03/23 — 2024 Deacons & Leadership Team Elections

12/10/23 — Christmas Bags to be Delivered

[
Church Conference Church Decoratlng Event
We will be holding our 2024 Budget Discussion, On Sunday, November 26, after our business
Year-to-date Budget Report and Church meetmg, we will have a Church Decorating
Conference on Sunday, November 26, in the 'Event Lunch will be provided. There will be a

Sanctuary following worship. A luncheon will be S|gn up ||St for |unch in the Sanctuary on the

served in the Hub (advanced sign-up is required). | ['table next to the Connectlon box.
There will be a sign-up sheet for the luncheon on

the Connection Table.

: =4 .
Christmas Bags 2024 Deacons & Leadership Team Elections
(for At-Home Members) Our annual elections for 2024 Deacons and

On Sunday, November 12, our Deacons Leadership Team will take place on Sunday,
will have Christmas Gift Bags in the Hub December 3, following worship. Please be in
for us to start filling. You can help by prayer for persons to serve. Please ask the
preparing Christmas cards, small gifts, persons you prayerfully have

candies and treats for our 20 recipients. chosen to be sure they are willing

You will find a list of names on the and able to serve. Thank you!

counter in the Hub. Bags will be

delivered starting Sunday, December 10.

Christmas Angel Tree

Coming Soon! We will be selecting families for our annual Angel Tree
and place children’s names on a Christmas tree in the Hub. You will
find their ages and gift ideas included. Please select an angel,
purchase a gift, but do not wrap it, and place it under the tree in the
Hub. All gifts will be taken to ABCCM in December to be delivered

to the families participating in the Christmas Angel Program.
















